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SF.SEPTEMBER.16

Market Drayton Town Council

Minutes of a meeting of the Services and Facilities Committee of Market Drayton Town Council held on 29 September 2016 at 6.00 pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Frogmore Road, Market Drayton.

PRESENT: Councillors: T. Beckett, D. M Erwin, R Hughes (Chairman) and C. Purcell.
Also present: Councillor Aldcroft.
Clerk:

Town Clerk and Assistant Clerk.
16.171.SF
APOLOGIES
Apologies were received and accepted from Councillor J. Beckett and J. Gough.
16.172.SF
DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS


There were no pecuniary interests raised.
16.173.SF
MINUTES
Councillor T. Beckett proposed, Councillor Purcell seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To adopt the minutes of a Services and Facilities Committee meeting held on 14 July 2016.

Councillor T. Beckett proposed, Councillor M. Erwin seconded and it was RESOLVED with 1 abstention:

To adopt the minutes of an Extraordinary Services and Facilities Committee meeting held on 30 August 2016.

16.174.SF
CHRISTMAS LIGHTS MINUTES
Councillor T. Beckett proposed, Councillor Aldcroft seconded and it was RESOLVED with 2 abstentions:
To adopt the minutes of the Christmas Lights Sub-Committee meeting held on 15 September 2016.



Councillor Whittle entered the Chamber.

16.175.SF
VAUXHALL ASTRA VAN REGISTRATION NUMBER KN53 HCZ
The Chairman said this is the oldest vehicle the Council own; it is not in a very good state of repair and the mot will run out tomorrow.  There has been an offer of £150 for it and invited members opinions of whether they should take the offer or put the vehicle on a car for sale site.
Councillor Aldcroft said it would be easier and best to take the offer.

Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor T. Beckett seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To accept the offer of £150 made for the sale of the Vauxhall Astra van registration number KN53 HCZ.

16.176.SF
PUBLIC TOILETS
i) The Chairman said members had received a written report on the toilets and welcomed comments.
Councillor Aldcroft asked how many toilets would go on the new proposed site.

The Chairman said this would have to be looked into but was hoping to have two multi-functional toilets one each for male and female which would also serve disabled users.

He said he will investigate the options and prices and report back with the information. He hoped to site them on Frogmore Road car park, doing this would make them more visible, being a standalone unit would reduce the risk of another incident where the Town Hall nearly caught fire and he felt putting them here would eliminate crime spots by the Town Hall.
The Chairman added that the insurance claim will expire if action on these toilets are not done soon.

Councillor Whittle asked how many car park spaces the toilets would take up.

The Chairman said the car park would lose two car spaces.

Councillor Aldcroft said the Council should look into having a timed locking system on the doors to eliminate vandalism.

Councillor Whittle said there should be a charge for using the toilets like other Councils do.

Councillor Purcell asked if there was a charge introduced would Town Council get the revenue from them.

The Chair said all the suggestions made are valid, he would look into it and yes the Council would keep all revenue from the toilet fees if introduced.

Councillor Whittle proposed, Councillor Purcell seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To go ahead and get prices on standalone public toilets with self-locking timers. To look into ways of charging by coin operated doors.
ii) The Chairman said Newport Road public toilets has recently had an incident where terrible graffiti was sprayed inside with red paint. After a meeting with the police they have recommended installing CCTV and removing the two end walls of the building to take away the passageways to open up the toilets and stop any further antisocial behavior. 

He said it would be possible to put cameras on existing poles on the car park.
On inspection of the toilet end walls either side of the building he confirmed have become dangerous. There is dangerous movement of the walls.

Councillor Purcell asked if these toilets could also be made coin operated.




The Chairman thought this would be a good idea.

Councillor Aldcroft asked if the toilets could also be fitted with light sensors.

The Chairman said this is already been looked into,

Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Purcell seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To put coin operated doors at Newport Road public toilets and look into the prices of putting CCTV in the area to have the toilets covered.

16.177.SF
CCTV

I) The Chairman announced that that Phase one of the CCTV has now been completed; it is up and running and is working very well.  He said the police have already used the system and have commented on how good it is.  He said if any members would like to view the CCTV for themselves they are most welcome.
Councillor Whittle asked if it has been looked into having the CCTV streamed on the internet.

The Chairman said this cannot be done because if a crime was to take place it would allow members of the public to view it.

iii) The Chairman said it would be a good idea to set up a Task and Finish group to discuss and go through Phase 2 CCTV tender process.

Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor T. Beckett seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To go out to tender for Phase 2 of the CCTV system and to set up a Task and Finish group for this purpose.

Task and Finish group members:

Councillor: Aldcroft, Hughes, Purcell and Whittle.

16.178.SF
PRISON WORKING PARTIES
The Chairman said the Newport Road public toilets have been decorated by a member of HMP after having graffiti on the walls.  They have made a professional job and urged members to have a look at them.
Councillor Whittle proposed, Councillor T. Beckett seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To provide lunch and refreshments for personnel from HMP and the probation service when they are carrying out work for MDTC.
The meeting concluded at 6.20 pm.
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